Sanbornton Planning Board

Workshop Meeting

Meeting Minutes

April 1, 2010

1. Role Call


The meeting opened at 7:03 pm with the following members in attendance: Don Bormes, Chairman; Andrew Livernois, Selectman’s Representative; Dick Gardner, Member; Evelyn Auger, Alternate; Terry Lewis, Alternate; Bob Ward, Town Planner. 

Absent were: Carmine Cioffi, Vice Chair and Cindy Merchant, Alternate.

2. Seating of alternates for absent members


Terry Lewis was seated for Carmine Cioffi and Evelyn Auger was seated in the vacant seat created by the resignation of Peter Dascoulias.

3. Old Business


a. Continued consideration of “RULE OF PROCEDURE”


Carried over.

4. New Business


b. Interview with potential candidates for appointment to the Planning Board as Regular Member & Alternate Members


Bob Ward introduced Will Ellis and asked him to briefly explain why he wishes to be on the Planning Board and to provide some background information on himself. Will Ellis stated that he would like to be on the Planning Board because he likes to be informed as to what is going on in Town and have some input. He further stated that he owns property in Sanbornton and his family has been residents for several generations. Mr. Ellis also stated that he was on the Recreation Committee for several years and was the Chair of that Committee for ten years. 

Andrew Livernois asked Mr. Ellis to state what he feels the role of the Planning Board is. Mr. Ellis stated that he feels the role of the Planning Board is to take each case individually while keeping the owners rights and the regulations in mind. Evelyn Auger asked Mr. Ellis if he would be open minded on topics such as elderly housing. Will Ellis stated that he would be able to be open minded and feels that any ordinance would be difficult to word and should only be allowed in certain districts in keeping with public health and safety. Dick Gardner stated that the Planning Board’s decisions are always based on ordinances and regulations and that they must be complied with at all times. Evelyn Auger asked Mr. Ellis if there are any current policies that he does not agree with. Mr. Ellis stated that he feels that the 10’ setback should be increased and that more buffers should be required for new developments. Evelyn Auger made a motion to recommend Will Ellis to the Board of Selectmen as an Alternate Member of the Planning Board, seconded by Andrew Livernois. All in favor, motion carried.

c. Vote on Planning Board recommendation to Board of Selectmen concerning appointment of new Regular Member of Planning Board


Chair Bormes stated that it has been the policy of the Planning Board to recommend the senior Alternate Member to fill the vacancy for a Regular Member. (Evelyn Auger stepped down for this portion of the discussion.) Chair Bormes further stated that Evelyn Auger is the senior Alternate Member at this time and commented that her attendance and knowledge make her an excellent candidate to fill the vacancy left by the resignation of Peter Dascoulias. Dick Gardner made a motion for Chair Bormes to cast one vote to recommend Evelyn Auger to the Board of Selectmen to fill the position of Regular Member to the Planning Board, seconded by Andrew Livernois. All in favor, motion carried.


a. Request for approval to attend NH PLANNERS ASSOCIATION “Professional Development Workshop”


Bob Ward stated that he would like the Board’s permission to attend the workshop which will be held at the Local Government Center on April 22, 2010 and will include information on 2009 Legislation changes and plat laws. Terry Lewis asked what the cost of the workshop is. Bob Ward stated that the cost is $20 and is allowed for in the Planning Board budget. Andrew Livernois made a motion to allow Bob Ward to attend the workshop, seconded by Terry Lewis. All in favor, motion carried. 

5. Other Business


a. Distribute “New Hampshire Planning & Land Use” handbooks (Issued by the New Hampshire Office of Energy & Planning)


Bob Ward handed out the new “Planning & Land Use” handbooks to the members present.
6. Planners Update


Bob Ward gave an update on the Emerson Brook Forest development. Bob Ward stated that the status of the project has changed and all Emerson Estate properties are now up for sale including all property in Sandwich and Sanbornton. The listing for the Sanbornton property on the real estate marketing website has some inconsistencies and Bob Ward will contact them to suggest changes to the information for clarification. Bob Ward further stated that he contacted Douglas Brackett and was informed by Brackett that he (Brackett) has a purchase and sales agreement for purchase of the Sanbornton property. Mr. Brackett stated that he would not be executing the original plans and would probably go with a conventional subdivision. Bob Ward stated that he invited Mr. Brackett to attend a Planning Board meeting when he feels the time is appropriate to discuss development plans on a pre-conceptual consultation basis.


Bob Ward gave an update on the proposed Winnisquam Watershed Management Plan and stated that the 319 Watershed Management project has received formal approval from NH DES and the Board of Selectmen have signed the contractual agreement. He further stated that a Steering Committee should be set up as soon as the contract is signed by the Governor’s Council. 

Bob Ward stated that the John Claridge property on Woodman Road. John Claridge had been granted a conditional approval for a 4-lot subdivision on 11/19/09. Mr. Claridge is in the process of obtaining the documents necessary to grant full approval. Mr. Claridge also owns property on NH Route 127 (gravel pit) and has requested a pre-conceptual consultation on April 15, 2010 for a conventional subdivision using existing road frontage on NH Route 127.

Bob Ward stated that the signage for the Irving Station will have no increase in the dimensions of the canopy. He further stated that the red LED lighted strip which was proposed has been removed from the proposal and will be a paint trip instead. Bob Ward stated that the current regulations for direct lighting would not really serve the best interest of Sanbornton and that indirect (back) lighting will be a better option. He further stated that a redesign of the storefront sign will be done and all other signs on the property will be removed.


Bob Ward stated that the proposed Zoning Amendments for consideration at Town meeting 2010have been filed with the Town Clerk and posted on the Town’s website.


Bob Ward asked for guidance as to how long to retain tapes of Planning Board meetings. He stated that tapes dating back to the early 2000’s are still being stored in the Planning Office. Andrew Livernois stated that tapes can be destroyed once the minutes of the meeting are approved according to State Statutes. Evelyn Auger stated that there should be a Town Policy as to how long to keep such tapes which should pertain to all Boards and Commissions in Town. Andrew Livernois stated that a proposal should be drawn up for consideration by the Board of Selectmen and approval to adopt Town wide.
7. Adjournment


Andrew Livernois made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Dick Gardner. All in favor, motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 8:50 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Carole Chase

Recording Secretary

